
HRDC Meeting
The 931st ARG Human Re-

sources Development Council 
meeting for Staff Sergeants 
and below will be held at 
building 1185 in the second 
floor auditorium from 3:30 
p.m. - 4:30 p.m. on Saturday 
Aug. 12.  Members should 
obtain permission from their 
immediate supervisor prior to 
attending.

Commander’s Call
There will be a command-

er’s call on Sunday at 7:30 
a.m. at the base theater. At-
tendance is mandatory for all 
personnel. Sign in will take 
place before the call in the 
theater lobby.

CE Send-off
The local chapter of the 

Veteran’s of Foreign Wars 
will hold a send-off in  honor 
of deploying 931st Civil En-
gineer Squadron members at 
the gazebo outside of build-
ing 850 (Group headquarters) 
from 2:30 p.m to 4 p.m. Sun-
day. All group members are 
invited to attend. Hot dogs 
and hamburgers will be pro-
vided for everyone. There is 
no cost for the event.
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BY STAFF SGT. K.L. KIMBRELL
931ST ARG PUBLIC AFFAIRS

An 18th Air Refueling Squadron crew 
was chosen to receive the 4th Air Force 
Aircrew Excellence award.

Col. (Ret.) Nancy Driscoll, President 
of the Bob Hope Chapter of the Air Force 
Association, presented the award to three 
of the four crewmembers in a ceremony 
at March Air Reserve Base, Calif., July 27 
during the annual Raincross Dinner.

Maj. Larry Brown, 1st Lt. Austin Agg-
son and Master Sgt. Tonya Halenka were 
present to receive the award; Maj. Byron 
Rager was unable to attend due to being 
deployed. 

The award is presented annually to a 
Fourth Air Force aircrew.

Events that occurred between Oct. 2004 
and Dec. 2005 solidified the award for the 
Air Force Reserve KC-135 Stratotanker 
crew.

During this period, the individuals par-
ticipated in numerous voluntary deploy-
ments to the Central Command Area of 
Responsibility in support of Operations 
Iraqi Freedom and Enduring Freedom. 

“The actions that helped them win this 
award were performed while deployed in 
support of OIF as part of the total force,” 
said Col. Clayton Childs, 931st Air Refu-
eling Group Deputy Commander. “It is 
a visible reminder that Reservists from 
across the Group continue to fight the 
Global War on Terrorism side by side with 
our Active Duty and Air National Guard 
counterparts.”

Members of the crew were honored and 
team oriented after receiving the award.

“I think the award says more than I ever 
could. The crews of the 18th ARS are well 
trained and disciplined and we did what 
we were trained to do and that’s bringing 
the gas to the fight,” said Maj. Brown. “You 
could substitute any pilots or boom opera-
tors names for ours from the 18th ARS and 
the result would still be the same.” 

The boom operator of the crew echoed 
similar sentiments.

“We are no more deserving than anyone 
else that was over there with us.  We did 
what anyone else would have done,” said 
Sergeant Halenka. 
      Up against the best in Fourth Air Force 
the 931st came out on top.

“This award speaks for itself as far as 
the individuals are concerned.  To be se-
lected as the outstanding aircrew from 
all of Fourth Air Force means the com-
petition was extremely keen,” said Col. 
Childs.  “This is one of the most coveted 
awards in Fourth Air Force, and the one 
every unit puts in its best people and best 
packages for.”

Maj. Larry Brown, 1st Lt. Austin Aggson and 
Master Sgt. Tonya Halenka received the 2005 
AFA award; Maj. Byron Rager was unable to at-
tend due to being deployed. (courtesy photo) 

931st Airmen receive 4th Air Force 
aircrew of the year award
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D e a d l i n e s
The deadline to submit ar-

ticles and newsbriefs for pub-
lication is close of business of 
the UTA.

This funded Air Force 
newspaper is an authorized 
publication for members of the 
U.S. military services. Contents 
of the Kanza Spirit are not nec-
essarily the official views of, 
or endorsed by, the U.S. Gov-
ernment of the Dept. of the Air 
Force. Editorial content is ed-
ited, prepared and provided by 
the 931st Public Affairs Office. 
All photos are Air Force photos 
unless otherwise indicated.

The Kanza Spirit is mailed 
each month to all 931st ARG 
members on file with Person-
nel. Members not receiving 
their copy should check with 
their administration section 
to ensure their filed address is 
correct.

C

Who do you know?
The Kanza Spirit staff is looking for story ideas about 
931st members who have unique hobbies or jobs, es-
pecially those that offer opportunities for unusual and 
interesting photos. Please contact Staff Sgt. K.L. Kim-
brell at (316) 759-3686 or kenny.kimbrell-02@mccon-

nell.af.mil with your ideas.

UTASCHEDULE
Next UTA: Sept. 16-17

Oct. 14-15
Nov. 4-5
Dec. 9-10

Clayton Childs, Colonel
931st ARG Deputy Commander

commander’s message
Welcome to the August UTA.  I will be filling in 

for Col. Hurdle while he continues to deal with some 
medical issues.  I have visited with him and he is do-
ing well, but requests no visitors or calls at this time.  
His primary concern is that the 931st Air Refueling 
Group continue to focus on the mission at hand and 
not worry about him.  I can assure you that we are tak-
ing care of him - just as he has done for our fellow group 
members in similar circumstances.

This UTA brings us one month closer to the 18th Air Refuel-
ing Squadron Standardization/Evaluation inspection (ASEV). In 
fact, several aircrews have already received in-flight evaluations 
with great results and I’m sure more are to come.  We are also 
getting much closer to our Unit Compliance Inspection in Decem-
ber and those issues identified in our 4th AF Staff Assistance Vis-
its should be cleared up by now.  We want to be ready to welcome 
those inspectors when they get here.  

Please remember that the October UTA will be our annual 
fitness testing and family day activities.  The Air Force PT uniform 
is mandatory for all personnel as of Oct. 1 and will be required for 
our fitness testing -- get yours now before the rush!

I’d like to offer my congratulations to our crewmembers that 
won the 4th AF Aircrew Excellence Award, to Maj. Jeff Pickard on 
his first full UTA as the new commander of the 931st Aircraft Main-
tenance Squadron, and to Chief Master Sgt. Joe Tytanic on his 
retirement.  Our new Command Chief,  Senior Master Sgt. Tina 
Long (she will be a Chief in September - pass on your congratula-
tions) will be here this UTA.  If you see her, please stop, introduce 
yourself and make her feel welcome in her new Kanza home.

We’re coming to the end of summer, but with some big 
events ahead.  Let’s keep our eye on the ball and accomplish our 
mission while taking care of each other.  

Thanks for serving - see you this weekend.
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NEWS

During the July Unit Training 
Assembly the 931st Aircraft Mainte-
nance Squadron’s newest commander 
took the reigns of the squadron.

 Maj. Jeffrey J. Pickard was intro-
duced to his new troops as commander 
in assumption of command ceremony 
on July 15 in the 931st AMXS audito-
rium.

Prior to this assignment the major 
was the Assistant Chief of Logistics Re-
sources for 4th Air Force at March Air 
Reserve Base, Calif.

“I really enjoyed my tour on the 
Fourth Air Force Staff; it gave me a 
more ‘Global View’,” said Maj. Pick-
ard.

The commander has come into a sit-
uation that was already heading in the 
right direction.

“My task is to continue with the 
course set by Lt. Col. (James) Brock 
(former 931st AMXS commander) and 
to continue to build a strong relation-
ship with the 22d Maintenance Group,” 
said Maj. Pickard.

The Major plans on fully absorbing 
his role with the squadron and be ready 

for whatever is thrown his way.
“My plan is to get settled in, listen in-

tently, and when I think I’ve heard ev-
erything, listen some more,” said Maj. 
Pickard. “The unit has some significant 
challenges ahead with the Logistics Stan-
dardization Evaluation Program/Unit 

BY STAFF SGT. K.L. KIMBRELL
931ST ARG PUBLIC AFFAIRS

931st AMXS Commander takes the helm
Compliance Inspection around the cor-
ner, a deployment this winter and another 
next summer.”

The 931st AMXS has 105 Airmen and 
one civilian assigned to the unit. Of the 105 
Reservists, 30 are Air Reserve Technicians 
and the remainder traditional Reservists.

DENVER  -- The Reserve Income 
Replacement Program became effec-
tive as of Aug. 1. The first RIRP pay-
ments for eligible service members 
will begin in Sept. 1.

The RIRP was developed to provide 
specific payments to eligible members 
of the National Guard and Reserve 
who are involuntarily serving on active 
duty -- the term active duty includes 
full-time National Guard duty -- and 
who are experiencing a monthly active 
duty income differential of more than 
$50, as determined by the member’s 
service secretary. 

An active duty income differential 
is the difference between the average 
monthly civilian earned income of 
the member before mobilization and 
the member’s total monthly military 

AIR FORCE PRINT NEWS

Reserve income replacement begins Sept. 1
compensation while involuntarily mo-
bilized, when the member’s average 
monthly civilian income exceeds the to-
tal monthly military compensation. 

RIRP is an entitlement that must 
be paid to all eligible servicemembers. 
To be eligible for RIRP payments, the 
member currently must be serving on 
active duty in an involuntarily status 
and have: 

-- Completed 18 consecutive months 
of active duty, or

-- Completed 24 months of active 
duty during the previous 60 months, or 

-- Been involuntarily mobilized for 
180 days or more within six months of 
the previous involuntary period of ac-
tive duty of more than 180 days. 

RIRP is effective as of Aug. 1, the first 
full month following the 180-day period 
after enactment of Public Law 109-163. 
Income replacement payments will be 
made only for full months of qualifying 
involuntary active duty performed from 
August 2006 through December 2008. 

The first RIRP payments for eligible 
service members will occur in September 
for duty performed in August (the first 
full month authorized for payments). 
RIRP payments will be made to an eligible 
member on a monthly basis. RIRP pay-
ments may not exceed $3,000 per month. 

For more detailed information about 
RIRP or assistance in determining or 
verifying RIRP eligibility, call the Reserve 
Personnel Contact Center at 800-525-

WWW.ARPC.AFRC.AF.MIL

Maj. Jeffrey Pickard speaks to his squadron for the first time as commander as Col. Clayton Childs, 931st Air 
Refueling Group deputy commander looks on.   (U.S. Air Force Photo/Staff Sgt. K.L. Kimbrell) 
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FEATURE

BY CAPT. BILL PIERCE
507TH ARW PUBLIC AFFAIRS

CHIEFLY 
Chief Tytanic closes 33 year military career
Plans to peform Civil Service, then ‘retire’

“As I step off into retirement and 
Senior Master Sgt. Tina Long takes 
the reigns as your Command Chief, 
I ask that you give her the support 

you have given me over the last two 
years. She’s the right person for

 this position.”

TINKER AFB, Okla. - Chief Master Sgt. 
Joseph C. Tytanic retired this month fol-
lowing a career spanning more than three 
decades.

Chief Tytanic, 507th Air Refueling Wing 
command chief, heeded the advice of his 
hero, his father, and joined the Air Force 
Reserve March of 1968 as a crew chief, ad-
vice that helped lead to his success.  

Following basic training and technical 
school, he was assigned to the 10th Main-
tenance Squadron from 1968 to 1978. From 
there Chief Tytanic was assigned to the 
403rd Combat Logistics Support Squadron 
before it was renamed the 507th CLSS.

From 1968-1981, Chief Tytanic’s objec-
tives were simple, “…be the best crew chief 
I could be, and make sure every aircraft I 
worked on was ready for the crew, said 
Chief Tytanic. 

In 1981 he took a break from the reserve 
and in 1987 he returned to complete a six-
year stint and then retire. But something 
happened, he became a first sergeant. “This 
is one of the best jobs in the Air Force, and 

it turned my life around. Being a first ser-
geant lets you see the big picture of squad-
ron business, and allows you the opportu-
nity to make things better for the enlisted 
in the squadron,” said Chief Tytanic.

His positions in his career included 
crew chief, assistance team chief, training 
NCOIC, first sergeant, team chief, chief of 
maintenance, maintenance superinten-
dent and finally command chief. “Looking 
back, I feel like I had no control over my 
destiny. I remember when the command-
er and senior ART ask me to go back into 
maintenance I really didn’t want to leave 
my first sergeant position. I have to say 
working for good leaders is what charted 
my career. I never thought I would retire 
as a chief master sergeant, let alone a com-
mand chief,” said Tytanic. 

In 2003, he was activated and led a de-
ployment team to RAF Akrotiri, Cyprus. 
Upon their return the team was recog-
nized for their efforts. A year later he be-
came the 507th command chief. 

Some may say he was destined, others a 
coincidence but one thing’s certain, Chief 
Tytanic will conclude his career the same 
way he started, a chief.  In the early days 
he took care of planes and in the end it 
was the people he looked out for.  

Chief Tytanic became the sixth in 
the line of top enlisted serving the 507th 
ARW.  A champion of the enlisted, he set 
his objectives early. “My main goal was to 
serve all the enlisted and officer core in the 
507th and the Air Force, be a visible leader 
for the wing by getting out of the office 
and visiting the troops, never be too busy 
to help or talk with anyone and hopefully 
help mentor the young airmen and make 
a difference in their careers.

“As I step off into retirement and Se-
nior Master Sgt. Tina Long takes the 
reigns as your Command Chief, I ask that 
you give her the support you have given 
me over the last two years. She’s the right 
person for this position. She left her ART 
job to take on this responsibility. That 
shows commitment and willingness to do 

whatever it takes for the 
troops.

Reflecting on his ca-
reer, Chief Tytanic cred-
its the people he’s been 
in contact with for his 
success.  “These lasting 
impressions and learning 
experiences shaped my 
career. It’s been my hon-
or and privilege to have 
served and worked with 
the men and women of 
the 507th ARW all these 

years. My plan now is to serve my country 
through civil service for about eight years 
and then I will look at retirement. As Mari-
lyn and I start a new chapter in our lives, 
I know I leave you in good hands, and the 
Air Force in your capable hands.  Keep your 
focus on winning this war and taking care 
of each other.  God bless America and you 
for what you do to keep the greatest nation 
in the world free.

CMSGT Joseph Tytanic

 TRANSITION



5KANZA SPIRIT WWW.931ARG.AFRC.AF.MIL

FEATURE

TINKER AFB, Okla.– 
The first traditional re-
servist and first enlisted 
person hired for the 513th 
Air Control Group when 
the unit was deemed op-
erational is the new com-
mand chief for the 507th 
Air Refueling Wing. Se-
nior Master Sgt. (chief 
select) Tina Long, opera-
tions superintendent for 
the 970th Airborne Air 
Control Squadron, was 

entering the military. My reasons were to 
serve my country, learn a trade, receive an 
education and see the world,” said Long. 
“It all sounds fairly glamorous and so far 
it has been a tremendous ride. My mili-
tary career wasn’t necessarily planned but 
I’ve been fortunate to have been afford-
ed assistance and guidance from family, 
friends, great supervisors and co-work-
ers,” she continued. “Through them I’ve 
gained the fortitude needed to continue 
down the path as a career Airman,” Long 
said.

Long served as an evaluator/instructor 
air surveillance technician with the 552nd 
Air Control Wing, at Tinker Air Force 
Base, Okla. She was the first senior air-
man air surveillance technician assigned 
to the 966th AACS in the 552nd ACW 
history.

In the Air Force Reserve, Sergeant Long 
served as chief of surveillance for a little 
over three years, helping recruit surveil-
lance crews for the first Air Force Reserve 
Command Airborne Warning and Con-
trol System (AWACS) Associate Unit. 
For the next two-plus years she served 
as the 513th Air Control Group resource 
advisor, responsible for the management 
and tracking of an annual $16.7 million 
budget of four squadrons under the 513th 
ACG. She also was activated and deployed 
to Incirlik Air Base, Turkey.

For the next two years Long was chief 
of exercises and plans. She coordinated 
with supporting agencies for exercise 
planning and the execution of real world 
contingencies. Long deployed 254 days 
as first sergeant and senior surveillance 
technician for Operations Northern 
Watch and Iraqi Freedom.

From 2003 to February 2006 Long was 
air battle management systems super-
intendent. She managed the squadron’s 
largest section, ensuring compliance of 
all flying, simulator and ground training 
requirements. She was directly respon-
sible for the collective completion of 950 
ground training events for 38 air surveil-

lance technicians.
In March of this year Sergeant Long 

became the senior advisor to the 513th 
ACG commander concerning enlisted 
aircrew issues.

“To serve as the 507th ARW com-
mand chief master sergeant would be the 
culmination of my career,” said Sergeant 
Long before she was selected.

“My initial response was ‘wow’ when 
the announcement was made, and then 
my head started racing with all of the 
things there are for me to do and learn in 
such a short period of time,” said Long. 
“Chief Tytanic has such an amazing pres-
ence about him. I hope I can fill this posi-
tion half as well as he has over the past 
two years.

 “I look forward to helping steer the 
ideals and values of the 507th, 513th, and 
931st. I have a strong desire to groom our 
force for the challenges of tomorrow,” 
concluded Sergeant Long.

Sergeant Long will sew on the rank of 
chief master sergeant on Sept. 1.

 SMSgt Long takes over as new Command Chief
Chief select to sew on September 1

BY TECH. SGT. MELBA KOCH
507TH ARW PUBLIC AFFAIRS

selected for the position. She assumed the 
duties this month when Command Chief 
Joseph Tytanic retired.

“Tina has been a top enlisted troop 

from the very beginning of this historic as-
sociate program and has provided unprec-
edented leadership throughout her years 
as a reservist,” said Col. Gregory Phillips, 
513th ACG commander. “Her dedication 
to duty and desire to serve is an inspiration 
to both subordinates and superiors alike 
and is one of the best SNCOs I have seen in 
my 30-plus year career.”

Long has been in the military a little over 
20 years, with almost half of those years on 
active duty. “We all have our reasons for 

 TRANSITION
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     SPIRIT SPOTLIGHT

Reserve personnel center launches 
redesigned Web site 
BY TECH. SGT. ROB MIMS 
AIR RESERVE PERSONNEL CENTER PUBLIC AFFAIRS

DENVER -- Air Reserve Personnel Center’s public Web site 
has a new look and feel similar to more than 74 other Air Force 
Web sites currently on the Air Force Public Information Man-
agement System, or AFPIMS. 

ARPC launched the redesigned Web site Aug. 4. 
“The new Web site provides ease of use to our customers, 

while adhering to Air Force guidelines,” said Col. Ann Shippy, 
ARPC commander. “It’s a very well-planned, well-thought-out 
redesign which will only enhance our ability to serve our cus-
tomers.” 

ARPC customers will find the new Web site easier to navi-
gate. It also adds several new features to the front page that are 
in line with the Air Force Public Web program standard. It will 
have Air Force Really Simple Syndication, or RSS, feeds, a 
direct link for Air National Guard personnel services, and even-
tually a direct sign on to the virtual Personnel Center - Guard 
Reserve. 

The center’s new site will not be on the AFPIMS server under 
the Air Force Public Web program until its scheduled migration 
in mid-2007. 

“We know eventually ARPC will go to AFPIMS,” said 
Thomas Laursen of Personnel Data Systems Directorate here. 
“So, we created an in-house template to mimic AFPIMS sites. 
This way our customers, as well as our local page maintainers 
can get used to the idea of this new style well ahead of actually 
launching under AFPIMS.” 

The Air Force plans to consolidate and standardize the ap-
pearance of its sites as part of the AFPW program. The Sec-
retary of the Air Force Office of Public Affairs initiative cen-
tralizes Web content and establishes a global network for all of 
the service’s public sites, including those originating at major 
commands, wings and specialty organizations like the National 
Museum of the U.S. Air Force. (Leslie Brown, Air Force News 
Service, contributed to this article.) 

WWW.ARPC.AFRC.AF.MIL

Retirement application process 
centralized for reservists
BY TECH. SGT. ROB MIMS 
AIR RESERVE PERSONNEL CENTER PUBLIC AFFAIRS

 DENVER -- All eligible members of the Air Force Reserve 
will now submit their retirement application electronically via 
the virtual Personnel Center Guard and Reserve, a 24/7 cus-
tomer service Web portal operated by the Air Reserve Person-
nel Center here. 

“The ultimate goal is to improve and streamline how we de-
liver services to our reservists,” said Col. Ann Shippy, ARPC 
commander. “We’re leveraging technology and Web applica-
tion to help strike the balance necessary to continue to deliver 
service with fewer personnelists.” 

Previously, reservists had to visit their local military per-
sonnel flight, complete the required retirement application 
package, submit it to their supervisor or commander, and send 
it to ARPC. 

This new Web-enabled service is available at any time from 
anywhere in the world and will give Airmen the ability to moni-
tor the status of their application from start to finish. Reservists 
can log on to the vPC-GR at http://arpc.afrc.af.mil/support/de-
fault.asp to begin the process. 

When the submission is received, the customer is e-mailed a 
tracking number. After the member’s commander (or program 
manager for individual mobilization augmentees) has electroni-
cally endorsed the application, the Reserve Personnel Contact 
Center at the ARPC will verify eligibility and finalize the ap-
plication. 

Once approved, the vPC-GR will send e-mail notifications 
to the member and the person’s commander or program man-
ager. This new process only applies to members who have not 
yet initiated a retirement application. This process does not ap-
ply to Airmen who have already applied for retirement through 
their local MPF. 

ARPC and the National Guard Bureau are working together 
to expand this capability to Air National Guard members in the 
near future. 

The technical wizards and personnel specialists of the Ser-
vice Delivery Transformation Team at ARPC continuously 
study which processes handled by local MPFs can be central-
ized and automated at ARPC. 

Craig Carter, Thomas Laursen and Gregory Zipprich from 
ARPC’s Personnel Data Systems directorate, developed vPC-
GR from scratch with limited investment while expanding on 
an Air Force standard case management tool that is fully in-
tegrated to Web service delivery. Each time a new process 
is tagged for automation, the team works on developing the 
application to deliver the service. 

In the future, centralized services should account for near-
ly every aspect of every reservists’ personnel actions, from 
initial enlistment to far beyond retirement and everything in 
between. 

ARPC and the Air Force Personnel Center are working 
simultaneously on centralizing and automating many of their 
processes for all Airmen and civilians in the Total Force. 
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Spirit Shorts
Commission Meets

The Commission on the National Guard 
and Reserves, charged by Congress to 
recommend changes in the laws and poli-
cies governing its citizen Soldiers, met 
in San Antonio July 21. Six high-rank-
ing members of the Guard and Reserve 
branches, including the chief of the Air 
Force Reserve 
and director of 
the Air Nation-
al Guard, gath-
ered  to tes-
tify before the 
commission on 
issues includ-
ing training, fi-
nancial limitations and mobilization.

The Air Force contingent showed 
a confidence in the way the forces are 
handling things now and their ability to 
conform to future needs.

Airmen in the face of high ops tem-
pos, more diverse missions and budget 
cuts.

 The commission will release their 
findings, along with any recommen-
dations for change, to the House and 
Senate Armed Services Committees in 
March 2007. 

 

August HRDC meeting
The purpose of the 931st Air Refueling 

Group Human Resources Development Coun-
cil is to advise and make recommendations to 
the commander on any and all matters per-
taining to human resources within the unit. 

Areas of interest include, but are not lim-
ited to: work force diversity, career devel-
opment, assignments, creating initiatives to 
recruit and retain a fully diverse work force, 
provide a work place free of discrimination 
and harassment, reward achievements with 
unit and personal awards and promotion op-
portunities. The overall goal is to create and 
maintain a fully diversified work force. 

Col. Clayton Childs, 931st ARG Deputy 
Commander and chairman of the HRDC, 
invites all staff  sergeants and below to meet 

with the council for 
questions, com-
ments, suggestions 
and gripes. 

 The meeting 
will be held at 
building 1185 in 
the second floor 

auditorium from 3:30 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. 
August 12.  Members should obtain 
permission from their immediate super-
visor prior to attending.

Enlisted Uniform Change
Following the Air Force Chief of 

Staff’s vision of “lasting heritage - limit-
less horizons,” the Air Force Uniform 
Board made minor changes to the en-
listed uniform. 

These changes include 
returning to the U.S. 
insignia with circle for 
the service dress uniform 
and the deletion of the 

optional shoulder board 
rank for the blue uniform, making the 
sleeve chevrons mandatory. 

The implementation date for the 
circled insignia is Jan. 1, 2007; manda-
tory wear of chevrons on the sleeves is 
Oct. 1, 2006.

AFRC Patch
Wear of the Air Force Reserve Com-

mand patch becomes mandatory on Oct. 
1. The  patch will go on the right breast 
pocket. Unit commanders may approve 
the wear of one sewn-on, subdued patch 
on the left breast pocket, 
either a numbered air 
force, wing, group or 
squadron organizational 
patch. 

Job Title: Pilot

Civilian job: Pilot for Delta Airlines and freelance poet

Favorite way to relax: Golfing with my 14 year old son

What annoys me: Turning off the Arkansas Razor-
back ball game

Most influential person in my life: My wife, be-
cause I could only hope to be the person, spouse, 
parent that she is 

What I’m reading: The ‘free’ newspaper from which-
ever layover hotel I am staying

If I won $1 million, I would: Invest in oil stocks 
and pork belly commodities

Major Joey Burns  has more than 20 years 
service in the United States military including 8 
years in the Air Force Reserve.

     SPIRIT SPOTLIGHT
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WICHITA WEEKEND

Movies are shown at the McConnell Air Force Base Theater and are subject to change.
Admission is $3.50 for adults, $1.75 for children 11 and under. Doors open 30 minutes prior to showtime.

McConnell Movie Line – (316) 759-4181

At the Movies

Josh Turner
Aug. 11 — Platinum country music record-
ing artist Josh Turner at the Cotillion Ball-
room, 11120 W. Kellogg.  Concert begins at 
8 p.m.  Tickets are $22.50 and are available 
at all Select-A-Seat outlets or call 316-722-
4201. For more information visit:

WWW.THECOTILLION.COM

NBC World Series
Aug. 11-12 —72nd annual NBC World Se-
ries, Lawrence –Dumont Stadium.  Semi-
finals Friday, championship Saturday.  
Tickets range from $5 to $10.  Call 316-
267-3372 or for more information visit:

WWW.NBCBASEBALL.COM

Kottonmouth Kings
Aug. 12 — The self described “psychedelic 
hip-hop punk rock” Kottonmouth Kings 
will appear at the Cotillion Ballroom.  Con-
cert begins at 8 p.m.  Tickets are $17 and 
are available at all Select-A-Seat outlets or 
call (316)722-4201. For more information 
visit:

WWW.THECOTILLION.COM

FRIDAY, Aug. 11  7pm                   
1 hr. 51 min. Ricky Bobby is a 
NASCAR racing sensation whose 
“win at all costs” approach has 
made him a national hero. When 
a flamboyant French Formula One 
driver, Jean Girard, challenges him 
for the supremacy of NASCAR, 
Ricky Bobby must face his own 
demons and fight for his place as 
racing’s top driver.  
MPAA Rating: PG-13 crude 
humor, sexual humor

Talladega Nights Pirates of the Caribbean
SATURDAY, Aug. 12  7pm
2 hr. 25 min.   Once again thrown 
into the world of the supernatural, 
Captain Jack Sparrow finds out that 
he owes a blood debt to the leg-
endary Davy Jones, Captain of the 
ghostly Flying Dutchman. With time 
running out, Jack must find a way 
out of his debt or else be doomed to 
eternal damnation and servitude in 
the afterlife.
MPAA Rating:  PG-13 adventure 
violence, frightening images
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